



	   HATTON PARISH COUNCIL

FINAL Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held at The Lewis Carroll Centre, Daresbury Lane, Daresbury on Monday 15th May 2017 at 7.30 pm


	Councillors in attendance:





Apologies:
Margaret Winstanley

Roger Dickin
(Acting as Clerk)




Stuart Tranter
Julian Wrigley






             Elaine Marsden (Clerk)
Judith Godley                                                                                              
David Jones

Absent:                    Amber Smith (Youth Representative), David Felix

Also present:          B Axcell – Ward Councillor,  Kathy Merrett



	

	A219
	Welcome/Apologies
Apologies received as above.


	A220
	Open Forum for Residents
No villagers being present the Chair continued with the Agenda.



	A221
	Minutes of Previous Meetings
The Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed as a true record, subject to an amendment to JW’s Village Hall Feasibility Group Report. RD to amend and issue revised version, with a copy to be uploaded tom the Website.


	A222
	Declarations of Interest
None

	A223
	Actions Arising from previous Minutes

a. Logistics of Back-up process – RD communicated a report from ST (in his absence). St wished to make the Council aware of the need/or otherwise to encrypt/password protect the backed up data. Following discussion it was agreed that the back-up should be run monthly, building a historic record, rather than an update. This way a true record of the position at the end of each month can be captured (by Monthly/Annual Folders) and the data should indeed be password protected. ST to show EM how to action this.
b. Internal Control – RD had circulated an Audit prior to the meeting to all councillors (copy attached to these minutes). All confirmed this was adequate for our needs. RD to arrange upload to website
c. Reclaim of VAT – RD confirmed he had spoken with the relevant HMRC Department and that VAT reclaims can be requested monthly, quarterly or annually. Caveats are that the claim must be in excess of £100 and incorporate whole months only. RD/EM compile return as at the 30/4/17 on EM return from holiday. 

	A224
	Defibrillator Update
JG confirmed that Martin Fagan (MF) had reviewed the electricity supply to the telephone box and that none was present. He proposed that the supply be via the Hatton Arms, a trickle charge is needed just in colder weather and would equate to approx. £10.00pa usage. MW to speak with MC to gain agreement in principle
MF thought our choice of the yellow unit was a good one and JG had opted for cabinet carrying a 10yr guarantee (rather than a basic 3yrs) which can be locked if we feel that would be appropriate in the future.
For £1975 we will have the unit, cabinet, installation and training, with a £126pa service charge to be the only ongoing expense.

KM raised the recent case regarding EpiPens and that it was now accepted that they should be placed alongside defibrillators. JG to liaise with MF on EpiPen.
All present were delighted at the progress made.

	A225
	Disposal of Old Marquee
RD wished to gain views on the disposal of the old marquee, now that the new facility is in place. It was agreed that this should be discussed after the Fun Day (at our June meeting). It is expected that it will be sold as seen, unless we wish to retain the sides etc for future use. Clerk to add to June agenda

	A226
	Chair Matters
MW read a report provided by our PCSO Stephen Parr (copy attached).

	A227
	Youth Matters

None

	A228
	Broadband/IT Matters
No updates to report (ST had provided confirmation to RD)

	A229
	Clerk Matters
An email had been received from a villager raising the provision of a wedding venue on the fields near the bridle path off Goose Lane. RD had replied and confirmed it would be raised at this meeting. 
JW confirmed there had been no correspondence regarding this and offered to investigate, reporting back to the PC and  the resident who raised the matter.

	A230
	Correspondence
RD advised all emails had been forwarded and there were no requests for further information from Councillors. 


	A231
	Proposal re Village Plan Event May 2018
RD wished to raise awareness that the Village Plan would reach its 5yr anniversary in May 2018. He felt it would be an appropriate time to celebrate successes and also establish any further requirements the village may have.
All to consider this to permit a fuller discussion at the June meeting. Clerk to add to agenda for June and ALL to consider merits


	A232
	Finances

RD reported that the Monthly reconciliation had been cascaded to all and JG accepted it contents. Funds on account stand at £19995.57
RD/EM had previously advised that a £100 discrepancy in last months statement had been negated (Excel formula error).

RD confirmed that the Annual Accounts would be completed on EM’s return and the BDO Audit would also be reviewed at that time.

RD stated that the Transparency Expenditure Report (itemising purchase of £100+) had been circulated and would be added to the website as part of the minutes.

	A233
	Items for Hatton Life

Proposed inclusion of ‘Village Entrances’ as traffic calming measure and village enhancement to solicit residents views RD to create 
Update on Defibrillator JG to produce


	A234
	Councillor/Resident Issues

a) Requirement Planning Matters to be a Standing Agenda Item Clerk to include
b) BA offered to check Appleton Highways re gated entrance BA

c) JG asked if there was any Telephone Box paint left, as the interior would need attention prior to installation of the defibrillator. JW confirmed paint was available

d) JW requested JG confirm progress on obstruction re Goose Lane/Warrington Road pathway. JG

e) KM wished to be reminded of the conclusions reached re speed signage via the HVPIG and RD provided a recap. 

	A235
	Consideration of acceptance of KM as a Councillor
 BA left at this point.

MW lead a discussion, enquiring on KM’s thoughts about joining the Hatton Parish Council. KM was minded to join if acceptable to the Council.

All agreed that KM would be most welcome to join and this was unanimously passed.

The Clerk will arrange for KM to receive the necessary documentation before our next meeting KM & Clerk 
Meeting closed at 9:00pm


	A236

	Date and Time of Next Meeting 
7.30pm Monday 19th June 2017.


PCSO report:

PCSO Stephen Parr Report – May 2017 

Delivered verbally to Margaret Winstanley on 14/5/17

Steve reported there had been no incidents in Hatton in the last month.

Steve reported he had set up the speed camera on 13th May on entrance into Stretton from 13:00 to 13.45. 55 cars passed and he was happy to report on 3 exceeded the speed limit (none were residents of Hatton/Stretton). The maximum was 41mph.

Steve will be training an officer in the use of the speed gun on Thursday 18th May around 9/9.30. Timing depends upon availability of van and camera.  There was an invitation to join him if people would like. I asked if it were possible for them to be stationed outside 1 Oak Tree Cottages to capture people going in to Hatton. It was pointed out that the camera captured both lanes of the carriageway. Steve said he would station the camera there in order to vary the positioning.

As of June 18th, there will be changes in shift pattern which means there should be monthly enforcement in the area. Steve said he would be able to attend our fun day and hopes to have the Cell Van.

Margaret Winstanley thanked Steve for all the police efforts and expressed our appreciation of our ongoing support.
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